
The Province had an 
annual deficit of $342 
million in 2020-21, its 

first deficit in five years

REPORT HIGHLIGHTS

December 2021 Financial Report

Government provided 
reliable and timely

financial information for 
2020-21 before deadline

Timely and Reliable

Annual Deficit

Clean Audit Opinion

Provincial source revenue 
was $505 million lower in 

2020-21 than originally 
budgeted

Government-wide training 
program for IT users not 
instituted; cybersecurity 
regulations not finalized

Revenues Down

Notable Points from the Auditor General's Report

 
The liability to clean up sites including Boat Harbour and abandoned mine sites has 
grown over the past five years and this year is $413 million.
Nova Scotia’s economy significantly impacted by COVID-19; net debt increased $1.2 
billion to $16.4 billion in 2020-21.
Several provinces and jurisdictions have released long-term economic recovery plans to 
help them regain their health, both physically and economically. The Province of Nova 
Scotia has not yet released its own long-term economic recovery plan.

Cybersecurity Risk

COVID-19 Spending

COVID-19 relief measures 
included $698M in 

expenses and $242M in 
capital spending

Province received a 
clean audit opinion on 

its financial statements, 
the 21st year in a row

 Control weaknesses need 
to be fixed at two 

departments and seven 
government organizations

Weaknesses 


